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Village of Fairmont Contacts

Village Board Meetings are the second Monday of each month at 7 p.m. 

Village Hall  268-3341
Maintenance Shop  268-3251

Police Department  268-7611
Library  268-6081

Listed below are the assignments for each trustee. Trustees welcome 
constructive thoughts, suggestions for improvements and new ideas. 
Please feel free to contact them.
Chairperson:	 Don Moses............... 402-268-7341
		  (Police/Overall Village Operations)
Trustees:	 Dave Seggerman.... 402-268-6841 &
	 Jack Slocum Jr......... 402-268-4631  
		  (Maint. Dept.— Streets, Alleys & Signs)
	 Aaron Fintel............. 402-759-1640 (Village Hall & Utilities)
	 Selina West.............. 402-363-8232 (Parks)

Village Office email: fairmont@galaxycable.net
www.fairmont-nebraska.org

Fairmont Public
Library News
by Wanda Marget

Used Book Sale
at The Fairmont Public Library

Friday, March 9
1-5 p.m.
Saturday, March 10
8-11 a.m. (Sack Sale)

The Village of Fairmont 
recently completed the work 
of extending infrastruc-
ture of water and sanitary 
sewer service to the Casey’s 
Convenience Store located 
at 1302 Road F. Extend-
ing these services allow the 
property to be annexed into 
the Village of Fairmont cor-
porate limits.

Welcome Casey’s
Convenience Store!

The Village Board of Trustees 
recently hired Tyler Salmon as 
the new Fairmont Village Mar-
shal. Tyler takes over for Steve 
McLeish, who recently retired 
and served Fairmont since March 
2003. The Fairmont Village Board 
thanks Steve for his dedicated 
service to the Village. 

Prior to becoming Marshal, 
Tyler was employed at the Fill-

Board of Trustees hire Tyler Salmon
as new Fairmont Village Marshal

more County Sheriff’s Office for 
three years. Tyler and his fiancé, 
Courtney Maloley, have a 9-year-
old daughter, Mackenzie. Mack-
enzie is in third grade at Fillmore 
Central Elementary school. Court-
ney works at the hospital at York 
General Hospital. As a family they 
enjoy going to movies, bowling 
and playing outside. Welcome 
Tyler!

The Village Board of 
Trustees recently purchased 
the 34 Electric LLC property 
(Rizzo Electric) located at 
211 D Street for a village 
maintenance shop. 

Village maintenance 
personnel are busy moving 
items to the new shop.

Village purchases
building to use as
Maintenance Shop

www.fairmont-nebraska.org, 
then click on “Public Library”



 
Village notes

Zoning Information
Just a reminder: No building 

or structure or part of a building or 
structure shall be erected, con-
structed, reconstructed, replaced, 
moved or structurally altered with-
out first obtaining a zoning permit. 

This permit may be obtained 
from the Fillmore County Zoning 
web site (www.fillmorecounty.org) 
by clicking on the “Offices” tab 
then clicking on the “Zoning Ad-
ministrator” link or from the Vil-
lage Clerk. For more information, 
please contact Jennifer Slezak, 
Fillmore County Zoning Admin-
istrator at (402) 759-4982.  You 
many also contact Jennifer by e-
mail at: Zoning@Fillmore.nacone.
org. Thank you for complying with 
the zoning regulations.

Recycling update
All residents are encouraged 

to take advantage of the compart-
mentalized recycling trailer,  locat-
ed just south of the 
existing recycling 
semi-trailer at the 
corner of 1st Ave. 
and E Street. 

Please pay 
attention to the signage on each 
trailer to assist you with the proper 
placement of your recyclable 
items.

Items for the compartmen-
talized recycling trailer include 
newspapers, magazines, tin cans, 
aluminum cans, #1 and #2 plastics 
and corrugated cardboard. Please 
flatten out your cardboard boxes.  
Paperboard (cake mix box, etc.) is 
not accepted.

Fairmont Senior Center
519 6th Avenue

P.O. Box 325
(402) 268-2831

March
6	 - Pot Luck Dinner, noon
12 - Board Meeting, 1 p.m.
14 - Priscilla’s Luncheon, noon
15 - Homemade Waffles, noon 
	 - Blood Pressure Clinic, noon
     - Brenda Motis--Medicare Part D 
	   information
	 - (Speaker: Jill Engel “Reducing Food
	   Waste”
	 - Stepping On Workshop (March 15-
	   April 26, 1:30-3:30 p.m. every 	
	   Thursday. Suggested contribution:  
	  $20 for seven weeks)
19 - 3rd Annual Spring Raffle Begins 
	   through April 26 (tickets are $1 or 
	   six for $5. Stop in and see the 
	   prizes on display.  Winners will be 
	   drawn at the Birthday Dinner April 
	   26. Need not be present to win.) 
20 - Woman’s Club, 1:30 p.m.
22 - Stepping On Workshop 1:30-3:30 pm
29 - Birthday Dinner (cards and games)
	 - Stepping On Workshop, 1:30-3:30 pm

April
2	 - Foot Clinic, 12:30 p.m.
3	 - Pot Luck Dinner, noon
5	 - Stepping On Workshop, 1:30-3:30 pm
9	 - Board Meeting, 1:30 p.m.
11	- Priscilla’s Luncheon, noon
12 - Stepping On Workshop, 1:30-3:30 pm
17 - Woman’s Club Luncheon, noon

Senior Center Calendar

18 - Open for morning coffee only 	
	 (staff gone to Nutrition Training in
	 Seward)
19 - Homemade Waffles, noon
	 - Blood Pressure Clinic, noon
     Speaker: Jill Engel
     - Stepping On Workshop, 1:30-3:30 pm
26 - Birthday Dinner, noon (cards and 	
	 games)
	 - Winners of Spring Raffle will be
	 drawn
	 - Stepping On Workshop 1:30-3:30 pm

May
1	 - Pot Luck Dinner, noon
9	 - Priscilla’s Luncheon, noon
14	- Mother’s Day Luncheon, noon 
	 - Board Meeting, 1 p.m.
17	- Homemade Waffles at noon
	 - Blood Pressure Clinic at noon
	 - Speaker: Jill Engel
22	- 4th Annual Pull Pork Fundraiser,
	 4:30-7 p.m. (free will offering)
24	- Birthday Dinner, noon (cards and 
	 games)
28	- Closed for Memorial Day

If you experience a utility outage outside of normal business hours, 
call Utility Superintendent Lynn West at (402) 366-0315 (please send a 
text message if no answer) or Maintenance Tech Dan Slocum at (402) 
646-5002 (please send a text message if no answer). If no one answers 
please contact Trustee Jack Slocum at (402) 268-4631 or Trustee 
Aaron Fintel (402) 759-1640.

Utility Outage Call Information

The Village offers ACH payment of utility bills. With this service, 
no matter where you bank, you can have your utility bill payment 
automatically withdrawn from your checking or savings account. The 
village has also contracted with an online payment company to offer 
credit card payments. For more information on these payment options 
or budget billing, please contact the Village Clerk at (402) 268-3341.

Utility Payment Options and Budget Billing


